
  

 

 

To the Platinum Partners of PIANC 

 

 

Concerning: 35th PIANC World Congress in South Africa 

 

 

Dear Madam, 

Dear Sir, 

 

According to our agreement on the Platinum Partnership of PIANC, we have the pleasure to 

invite two representatives of your company free of registration fee (Flight and hotel not 

included) to the 35th PIANC World Congress, which will be held in Cape Town, South Africa 

from 29 April to 3 May 2024. 

 

Please note that the Early Bird registration ends on 30 March 2024. In case you register 

afterwards, we will only cover the Early Bird fee. To proceed with the registration, please fill in 

the following details for both participants and send the details to an.vanschel@pianc.org. 

 

• Honorific Title (Mr/Ms/Dr, etc) 

• First Name 

• Last Name 

• Email Address (required) 

• Company or Organisation (required) 

• Company Address 

• City (required) 

• Country (required) 

• Mobile ((incl country prefix)  (required) 

• + Accompanying person: YES or NO  

(This registration is at own expense and the Congress Organisers will contact you with 

more details and payment information) 

 

More information (hotel/programme/exhibition prospectus/sponsoring) can be found on the 

congress website: www.piancworldcongress2024.co.za. 

 

In case you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact Mrs An Van Schel 

an.vanschel@pianc.org. 

 

We are looking forward to welcoming you in Cape Town  

 

 

 

 

Francisco Esteban Lefler     Geert Van Cappellen,  

President.       Secretary – General.   
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